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TRUSTEE MEETINGS
1st Tuesday - 

9:00 a.m. Work Session
11:00 a.m. Trustees meeting

3rd Tuesday - 
6:00 p.m. - Work Session
7:30 p.m. - Trustees meeting 

Zoning Commission meets the 
  2nd monday of every month
bZA meets the 2nd Tuesday 
  of every month

STAFF
Administrator, michael P. manary

Office Manager, Karen Muro
Zoning Inspector, rich Constantine

Assistant Zoning Inspector, Harley Deleon
PHONE: (440) 352-1443

FAX: (440) 352-8169 
Fire Chief, Frank Whittaker
PHONE: (440) 579-0011

Service Director, William Thompson
PHONE: (440) 352-2661

Please feel free to contact us on our 
website using the “Contact us” tab.
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The Trustees previously designated the three Fire Stations 
in Painesville Township as “Safe Exchange Zones” for resi-
dents to use to exchange items purchased on the internet.  
These safe exchange zones provide a lighted, public place 
to meet with people that you may not have met before.  The 
Trustees would like to thank Jim Sievers from Sievers Secu-
rity for donating a camera for the parking lot at Station One 
on Nye Road.  This camera provides another level of safety 
and security for people using the station for exchanges.  We 
now have cameras in the parking lots at Station One on 
Nye Road and Station Three on Hardy Road.  It is always a 
good idea to call the Fire Station ahead of time when you 
are planning to meet someone.  Please remember that the 
Fire Station may be unoccupied if the Department is called 
out for an emergency. 

Trustees Gabe Cicconetti, Chuck Hillier, and Josh Pen-
nock are sponsoring a Resident Document Shredding Day 
on Saturday, September 16, from 11:00 am until 1:00 pm.  
Bring your paper documents to the Service Garage located 
at 558 Fairport Nursery Road and a Trustee will be there to 
help unload your vehicle.  Please remember that this event 
is for Painesville Township residents only. 

This summer, the Trustees started a program where we rec-
ognize and thank residents and businesses who take ex-
ceptional care of their lawns and property.  We appreciate 
residents who take pride in their property and go the extra 
mile to make a great presentation.  We have placed a yard 
sign in each yard / business telling everyone that this is a 
“Beautiful Lawn & Garden”.  This is the first summer for this 
program, and we could not recognize every deserving yard.  
We will continue to recognize property owners next sum-
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mer beginning in May.  The residents and businesses that we 
have recognized so far are located at:

73 Nelmar Drive
164 Hawthorne Drive
1001 Carson Avenue
44 Dorchester Road

1922 North Ridge Road

The Streetscape Project has begun.  The Trustees applied for 
a grant to build five glass-enclosed bus shelters along Men-
tor Avenue several years ago.  The grant will pay for 100% 
of the cost of the bus shelters.  Once the concrete pads 
and solar powered lights are constructed, LakeTran will 
build the glass-enclosed shelters and install benches.  This 
project has been a nice collaboration between Painesville 
Township, Laketran, the Lake County Engineer’s Office and 
ODOT.  All work will be completed by October, just in time 
for the fall and winter weather!

DATES TO REMEMBER

ToWnSHIP evenTS
August 26 – Family Fun Day at the Lake 
County History Center

September 16 – Resident Document 
Shredding Day at the Service Garage

December 9 – Children’s Christmas Party 
at the Fire Station on Hardy Road.

AT THe lAKe CounTy 
FAIrGrounDS
September 16 – The Great Garage Sale
September 23 – Hazardous Household Waste Collection

AT THe lAKe CounTy HISTory CenTer
August 24 – Ladies who Lunch

September 24 – The Great Western Reserve Clambake (See 
History Center Board Member Josh Pennock for tickets)   

October 6 – Fall Haunted Lantern Tour

October 13 – Friday the 13th Haunted Lantern Tour

The Township Hall Meeting Room is now available for non-profit and chari-
table groups to use free of charge.  The room can be reserved by calling 
Township Hall at 440-352-1443, or sending an email to mmanary@paines-
villetwp.com.  The room must be reserved a minimum of seven days before 
the event.  Ask for Mike.  The room is not available for private parties.

TOWNSHIP RESIDENTS

Dick and Judy Parker received the Greater Ohio 
Showmen’s Association Lifetime Achievement 
Award for their many years of leadership in the 
Ohio Fair Managers Association.  

Riverside graduates in the news:  Nick Boggs 
achieved All-American status at the NCAA Division 
II wrestling tournament.  Kenny Pengal competed 
on NBC’s television show “The Voice”.  Cameron 
Ruff was named the head football coach at Fairport 
Harding High School.  

Sub Zero Mission is continuing its fundraising ef-
forts to replace the bus they use to deliver clothing 
to homeless people during the winter.  The bus, nick 
named “Gemma”, went out of service at the end 
of the last winter.  During the last winter Sub Zero 
Mission delivered over 9,200 items of clothing to 
homeless people in need.  Please continue to sup-
port this worthy charity.  

End 68 Hours of Hunger Lake County provides 
lunches for needy children on weekends, when 
school lunch programs are not available.  This all-
volunteer charity is located in the Giant Eagle Plaza 
on Mentor Avenue.  Please consider donating finan-
cially, or drop off food items to this helpful charity.

TOWNSHIP NOTES

Kuhar’s Pizza Oven and Dairy Freeze will be closing at the 
end of this summer’s season.  This long-time family owned 
business has been a staple of Painesville Township for 40 
years!  Many young people started their first job here, in-
cluding Trustees Josh Pennock and Gabe Cicconetti.  The 
business was started by Ed Kuhar Sr., and his wife Lana.  Ed 
and Lana’s children have all worked at the store and have 
continued the tradition since Ed’s untimely passing.  Kuhar’s 
has been a generous supporter to many organizations in the 
Township, especially the Riverside Local School District.  
Kuhar’s has truly been a family tradition for generations.  
Stop in for your final ice cream or pizza before the store 
closes at the end of this season.  

The new housing development at the former Fairway Pines 
Golf Course has generated some questions.  Here are a few 
things to know about this new development.  Ryan Homes 
will build up to 257 Homes over the next 5 to 10 years.  The 



TOWNSHIP NOTES

ROAD SERVICE DEPARTMENT

The brush, leaf and yard waste drop off area is open on Sat-
urdays from 10:00 am until 2:00 pm and on Wednesdays 
from 7:30 am until 3:00 pm. This service is for Painesville 
Township residents only and yard service contractors are not 
permitted.  Members of the Service Department will be on 
hand to assist residents in unloading their vehicles.  

During the month of November the drop off area will be 
open Monday through Friday from 7:30 am until 3:00 pm 
and on Saturdays from 10:00 am until 2:00 pm.

There will once again be two curbside leaf collections this 
fall.  The first pick up will be on Saturday, November 18th 
and the second one will be on Saturday December 2nd. 
These collections are for bagged leaves only, and brush will 
not be picked up. Leaves must be placed in recyclable bags. 
Loose piles and plastic bags will not be picked up.   

Information regarding brush drop off and curbside collec-
tions is available on our Township web site at: www.paines-
villetwp.com.  Open the Service Department tab for informa-
tion.

The Service Department continues to work in cooperation 
with our neighboring communities to provide assistance as 
needed, and also request assistance when needed. We are 
thankful for the help we receive from the City of Mentor, City 
of Painesville, Fairport Harbor, Grand River Village, Concord 
Township and Perry Township. By sharing equipment and 
services we are able to reduce costs and offer a benefit to all 
our residents.  

The Service Department continues to trim and cut back road-
side trees and brush as needed to reduce sight restrictions 
throughout the Township.  While the Township cannot go on 
to private property to cut trees and brush, we are permitted 

to provide this service in the road right-of-way.  If you see a 
corner where visibility is limited due to trees or brush, please 
let the Service Department know by calling 440-352-2661.   

We had three of our snow plow trucks in the Lake County 
Fair Parade, showing off the fantastic paint designs on the 
snow plows.  The snow plows were painted by Riverside 
High School art students.  

There are two road resurfacing projects beginning in August.  
North Ridge Road (US Route 20) will be paved during the 
month of August.  North Ridge Road is maintained by the 
Ohio Department of Transportation (ODOT).  Work is ex-
pected to be completed by August 31.  Through traffic will 
be maintained.  

Hardy Road will be paved beginning in mid-August.  Hardy 
Road is maintained by the Lake County Engineer’s Office.  
Work will be completed by September 31.  Through traffic 
will be maintained.

development will have one access road from Blasé-Nemeth 
Road, and one access road from Bacon Road.  The developer 
is constructing several detention basins that are required by 
the Lake County Engineer’s Office, at their own expense.  In a 
separate project, Painesville Township will build a regional de-
tention pond that will help alleviate existing storm water drain-
age issues in the northeast section of the Township.  The Trust-
ees negotiated with Ryan Homes to have 11 acres set aside to 
build the regional detention pond.  These 11 acres have been 
set aside for the Township to use in the form of an easement, 
at no cost to Painesville Township.  Funding for building the 
regional detention pond has not been established yet.    

The pier being built out into Lake Erie at Painesville Township 
Park is getting closer to completion.  Lake Metroparks is build-
ing a handicap-accessible pier that will provide rare access to 
the lake.   This beautiful pier will extend out into Lake Erie by 
200 feet.  It will be a great location for fishing, sunset and star 
gazing.  The opening of the pier is expected during the month 
of September.  

Two of the largest employers in Painesville Township have ex-
panded their facilities and increased employment in the past 
year.  
Avery Dennison has just completed a 70,000 square foot ex-
pansion at their Hardy Road plant.  They will expand their 
product line here, and bring some of their processes and jobs 
from Indiana.   
Lubrizol Corporation has just completed the construction of 
a 100,000 square foot building and will also bring some pro-
cesses and jobs from out of state. 

T and T Machine Inc. recently moved to a much larger facility 
on Callendar Blvd. and expanded operations.
The following businesses have also opened in Painesville 
Township this year.

• Magic Scizzors  • Vapor House
• Bless 2 Teach Enrichment Center

• Dapper Shave and Cut  
•  Debbie’s Laugh and Learn Academy 
•  Ms. Janie’s Thrift Store  • Metro PC

cont’d...

PAINESVILLE TOWNSHIP 
FAMILY FUN DAY
Saturday August 26

11am – 4pm
The Painesville Township board of Trustees is pleased to sponsor our fourth annual Family Fun Day on Saturday, August 26th 
from 11:00 am to 4:00 pm.  This community celebration is a very family friendly event with free entry, free events and free 
parking.  The event will be held at The lake County History Center, next to the riverside School District Campus.  Proceeds 
from Family Fun Day benefit the Lake County Juvenile Diabetes Walk Family.  

This year’s Fun Day will feature food, games, amusements for kids, the euclid beach rocket Ship Car, Jungle Terry, music, bus 
Tours of Painesville Township, the Sheriff’s Department SWAT van, fire trucks, a car cruise in, and much more!  This year’s event 
includes a Chinese Auction with over 41 items available.  

The festivities are being planned by the Township Trustees, Chairman Josh Pennock, vice Chairman Chuck Hiller, and Fiscal 
Officer Pro Tempore Gabe Cicconetti.  A big thank you to our event sponsors, whose support is critical to our ability to put 
this event on free of charge.  The Trustees also thank the lake County History Center for hosting our Family Fun Day, and the 
Painesville Township Service Department for their work in setting up and cleaning up.  

Please see our Facebook Page for an updated schedule of events.  
  

REFRESHMENTS ACTIVITIES ATTRACTIONS
Hot Dogs bouncy Slide Pioneer village & museum
Hamburgers bouncy House Classic Cruise-In
Pulled Por Incredible Face Painting Jungle Terry
Chicken Tenders Talented balloon Twister live DJ
Popcorn Inflatable Mini Golf Phabe’s Teen Band
Ice Cream entertaining magician Dr. ur Awesome
beverages mobile Gymnastics Cornhole
 mentor ATA Karate Chinese Auction 
 rocket Car rides mobile Command vehicle 
 Township bus Tours Sheriff’s boat & SWAT van
  Fire Truck & Arson Dog

  

SCHEDULE OF EVENTS
Face Painting 11:30 – 3:30 All DAy
Strolling magician 1:30 – 3:30 bouncy House
balloon Twister 11:30 – 1:30 bouncy Slide
Cruise-In 11:00 – 2:00 Inflatable Mini Golf
Phabe’s Teen band 1:00 – 2:00 mobile Gymnastics
Township Tours 12:00, 1:00, 2:00 mentor ATA Karate
rocket Car rides  12:00 – 4:00 live DJ
Jungle Terry 11:30 and 3:00 Pioneer village & museum
Face Painter 11:30 – 3:30 Cornhole
Chinese Auction 3:00 Close – 3:30 Drawing Fire Truck & Arson Dog
  mobile Command vehicle
  Sheriff SWAT van
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